
Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Management 

Minister for Housing, Planning and Consumer Affairs 

Minister for Skills and Training 
Level 5, 4 Salamanca Place HOBART TAS 7000 

GPO Box 123 HOBART TAS 7001 

Phone: 03 6165 7770 

Email: minister.ellis@dpac.tas.gov.au 

Mr Andrew Jenner MP 
By Email: Andrew.Jenner@parliament.tas.gov.au 

Dear Mr Jenner 

Thank you for your constituency question asked in the House of Assembly on 8 May 2025 
raising concerns of Mr Phil Bigg from New Norfolk about the appointment of an individual to 
the position of Coordinator of Reportable Offenders in the Department of Police, Fire and 
Emergency Management. 

Tasmania Police advise a review is currently being undertaken regarding the matters that 

you raise. 

I will provide further advice in due course.  

Yours sincerely 

Hon Felix Ellis MP 
Minister for Police, Fire and Emergency Management 

Copy to Ms Laura Ross, Clerk of the House of Assembly 

1/6/2025
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